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  For Association members, Friends of Catherine Hill Bay, residents and supporters everywhere                   
On the 2nd September 2008, the former Minister for Planning, Frank Sartor signed the consent document that gave approval to the Concept Plan (MP_0330). The Rose Group is allowed to build up to 600 houses at Catherine Hill Bay.
Our efforts in fighting the development proposed by Rose group have been constant and have brought significant improvements. Rose group were forced away from the existing Catherine Hill Bay village, off the ridgeline and back from the cliff edge by 25 metres to provide for a cliff top walk. The number of dwellings proposed in Hamlet 1 (headland) was reduced from 150 to 69 and the building heights were lowered to 5 m in the ‘visual sensitivity’ area adjacent to the CHB village. The commercial floorspace has been reduced from 1800m2 to 750m2 and tourism beds are deleted.

The complete document can be viewed on the Department of Planning website: http://www.planning.nsw.gov.au/asp/2008_ndetermination_part3a.asp 
The Association is bitterly disappointed that we have been unable to reduce the number of houses allowed to be built. We are determined to keep fighting for the bay and its future and with current happenings in the ranks of the State Government who knows what tomorrow may bring! We will be writing to the new Minister for Planning, Kristina Keneally asking for a meeting where we can present our concerns to her.
The Association is presently waiting on advice from the Environmental Defenders Office (EDO) as to whether we have grounds for an objection. As you are aware any development proposal brought in under Part 3A of the Land and Environmental Assessment Act cannot be challenged on merit only on process.

The National Trust has called on Federal Environment Minister Peter Garrett to save Catherine Hill Bay and stop this inappropriate development. Jack Mundey, our patron will be the main speaker at the Rally in Hyde Park at 10:00 Sunday, 19th October in Hyde Park. Catherine Hill Bay has been promised a front and centre position in the Rally so come along and make the statement that the present planning laws are disempowering communities in NSW.

We need to remain strong and visible as we have the proposed development by Coal and Allied in Middle Camp still to be determined.
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